
 

 

Passing of our beloved sister, Sanae Sodeyama 
 
Manoj Jacob 
October 18, 2019 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

 

Our beloved sister, Mrs. Sanae Sodeyama, ascended to the Spirit World on Friday morning, October 18, 

9:50 A.M. at the Hackensack University Medical Center, Hackensack. She is 81 years old and had been 

admitted to the hospital due to different health problems related to her advanced age. She served True 

Parents and our Unification family for more than 50 years. 

 

She joined the Unification Church in 1966 in Japan and served True Parents in several missions in Japan 

and the USA. Her family and friends will remember Mrs. Sodeyama forever for her love for our 

members, her caring attitude towards everyone, and her cheerfulness. 

 

Let us join together and support the Sodeyama family, and pray for her victorious transition to a glorious 

new life in the spiritual world, where our True Father and many saints are waiting for her with open hearts 

and arms. 

 

The following are the details of Mrs. Sodeyama's Seonghwa Ceremony. 

 

Viewing Ceremony 

 

Sunday, October 20, 6.00 P.M. at the Clifton Family Church, 78 DeMott Ave, Clifton, NJ, 07011. 

 

Seonghwa Ceremony 

 

Sunday, October 20, 7.00 P.M. at the Clifton Family Church, 78 DeMott Ave, Clifton, NJ, 07011. 

 

If you would like to send flowers, please send it to Clifton Family Church, 78 DeMott Ave, Clifton, NJ, 

07011. 

 

If you would like to send a card or donation, please send it to Mr. Katsunari Kozaki, 1614 Valley St. 1A, 

Fort Lee, New Jersey, 07024. 

 

Chain-Prayer 

 

We will start a Chain-Prayer from Sunday, October 20, from 6.00 A.M. to 6:00 P.M. at the Clifton Family 

Church. Or you can do the prayer from your home. If you are interested in being part of the Chain-Prayer, 

please contact Mrs. Christine Libon # (551) 579-9675 or Mrs. Yoko Burns # (917) 621-6699. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Pastor Manoj Jacob 

 

 


